
 

Instruction 6141.3291 
 
 

One-to-One Device Program 
 

Waterbury Public Schools encourages the use of 1:1 devices and the network, including the Internet, 

as a tool for research and education.  One-to-one (1:1) devices and the network, like any other 

school property, must be used for the educational purposes for which they are intended.  The 

Chromebooks/Mobile Devices issued to students are the property of Waterbury Public Schools.  

The distribution of a Laptop/Chromebook/Tablet to each student is a privilege, not a right, and may 

be revoked at any time for inappropriate conduct. Before a Laptop/Chromebook/Tablet will be 

issued for use at home, students and parents or guardians must accept, and/or acknowledge the 

receipt of the “Waterbury Public Schools Network/Internet Acceptable Use” Agreement, “School 

District Laptop/Chromebook/Tablet Protection Plan Form” AND “Laptop/Chromebook/Tablet 

Student User Agreement and Parent Permission Form.” This acceptance/acknowledgement must be 

completed each school year.  

  

The policy, procedures, and information within this document and all agreements apply to all 

District-owned Laptop/Chromebook/Tablets used in, and out of, District schools, including any 

other device considered by the administration to come under this policy. Individuals or teams of 

teachers may set additional requirements for use in their classroom.  

  

Students are expected to abide by rules and behavioral expectations, while using a 

Laptop/Chromebook/Tablet, both at home and within the school.  

 

The Superintendent of Schools is directed to establish guidelines and procedures for responsible use 

of computers, computers systems, software, electronic access privileges, and networks provided by 

the Waterbury Board of Education. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Policy adopted by the Waterbury Board of Education on December 17, 2020 

 


